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1st 2nd 3rd 4th 5th

1st 2nd 3rd 4th

257 students on 
track for Silver 
Award.

Celebrating Success

20th February

Value for Term 3: Responsibility                                Driver: Reflection

College Winners Termly Awards

Who to Contact-
see later pages

100 Club @ the Academy

417 students achieved Termly 
Award 
Term 3

Year Group Winners Termly Awards
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Bath Student Successes
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We are also planning our next PE trip This will be a trip to see the netball Superleague in action,
watching some of the very best netball players in the country. More details to follow shortly, and all
payment details will be on parentpay.

Sporting Results

The Yr7 boys indoor football team have had a very successful
few weeks. They recently played in an indoor tournament
against Nova, RWBA and Abbey Park where they came away
with two wins and a draw. This enabled them to progress
through to the Swindon indoor football finals. Here, they
fought hard and came up against some really tough and highly
competitive oppositions.

We are proud to say the boys won against Ridgeway and
Dorcan, however narrowly lost to RBWA in the final match. This
was a great achievement and the boys achieved 2nd place
overall. They are a great team demonstrating teamwork, grit
and determination. We are excited to see what's next for
them.

Spelling Bee Success

Words are central to learning 
and spelling skills lie at the heart 
of literacy. We know that children 
who strive to improve their literacy 
and spelling skills benefit through 
school and beyond.​
The aim of The Swindon 
Academy Spelling Bee 
Championship is to make spelling 
fun and to help teachers/tutors to 
raise the profile of spelling and 
develop their pupils’ abilities.​
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Essential Information for 
Parents

For the Parent 
Handbook, Uniform 
Guide and how to use 
Epraise, please click:

Handbook, Uniform & 
Epaise

Find out what your child
is learning this term

Knowledge Organisers
for all years for all terms

In our Performing Arts Department

Music Success

Congratulations to
Year 13 students
Rain Green and
Hannah Hodges who
have successful
auditioned and been
given places to study
at BIMM in
September
2023. Well
deserved!

https://www.swindon-academy.org/secondary/essential-information-for-parents
https://www.swindon-academy.org/secondary/prep-guidance/knowledge-organisers
https://www.swindon-academy.org/secondary/homework/knowledge-organisers
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Assemblies

Welcome Back Ms Alvarez

On the last day of term 3, Swindon Academy held its first 
ever 'Catchphrase' College competition. Earlier in the term 
each College has their own 'intra-college' competition to see 
which Champion group would be representing their College.

A warm welcome back to Ms Alvarez who has 
returned to work following her maternity leave. 

She returns as Director of Learning for Spanish.

We would like to thank Ms Jackson for running 
the department during this time.

The best Champion group from each College came together 
for the final. Four students represented each college, and they 
were assisted by College SLT links. Each team had 10 
Catchphrase video clips, recording their answers before the 
answers were revealed. The College with the most correct 
answers were to be crowned Catchphrase champions.

The results were as followed:
1st = Cambridge
2nd = Warwick
3rd = Imperial
4th = Bath
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British Values

Charities

Students discussed with Champions what voluntary roles they had undertaken within school, the
community or for a charity. These were all recorded on a spreadsheet and sent to College Champions
who added Epraise achievements to those students who have shown Duty through volunteering. Here is
a snapshot of some of the volunteering roles Swindon Academy have been doing.

Friday 17th March is Comic Relief day. If you would like to get 
involved in leading and supporting activities with Simon Halls 
and the Chaplaincy then please Epraise message Mr Oke.
We want to be creative as possible, in order to raise as much 
money as we can for such a worthy cause. We raised £440 for 
Children in Need and we want to supersede that total!

Our value last term was 'Taking Responsibility' and
this was the focal point for several Champion Time
sessions. During one of these session's students
explored 'Duty', which is one of our drivers behind
the value 'Taking Responsibility'.
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Year 11

Careers

UCSF

Sixth form Offers 
All students who have 
applied to sixth form will 
have received an offer by 
email. Students need to 
scan the QR code below to 
logon and accept your offer.  

What’s been happening this week in Sixth Form.
The last week of term was jam packed for our Sixth form. It 
started off with Monday mentoring were students got to 
talk to their tutors about any support they need. On 
Tuesday, there was an assembly on student voice feedback. 
This was an opportunity for students to hear what changes 
were being made around 6th form based off their ideas. 
Wednesday was our February Belonging event which saw 34 
students go to Tenpin bowling and the remaining students 
enjoyed some downtime watching a film back at school

1 2 1 Meetings
It was great to meet a number Y11 students during the last week of term.
If you have seen me for 1-2-1 appointments recently and have told me that you have applied to New 
College for Sept, could you please send me confirmation via epraise that you have made your application 
or if you have had your appointment with them already please let me know when that was. Alternatively 
if you have a date to see them in the future can you let me know that aswell please.

If you are in Y9 or Y10 and have any questions about GCSE Options or Options after Y11 please do get in 
touch via epraise and I'll see what help I can offer

Mrs King
Careers Officer

Year 11 geographers completed their local 
fieldwork on Friday where students did 
environmental quality surveys in two 
different Swindon Areas to look at housing 
inequalities in the town. We then analysed 
this data in the classroom in preparation for 
their upcoming GCSE exams.

On Thursday we had our college competition 
‘Let’s Play Cupid’s Darts’ where Cambridge took 
home the title with 232 points! 

Love was all around this week for our Charity 
Challenge. All week Cupid’s delivery service 
worked hard getting valentines deliveries out to 
lower school by selling roses and love hearts 
with messages to lower school students. The 
event has raised over £280 for the British Heart 
Foundation. This brings our total 6th form 
charity donations to over £1000 this year!!

Our final tutor session of the term was a 
celebration of those that have work hard, 
shown passion and focus and 100% attendance

Dyson Visit -A group of aspiring female engineers in year 12 took part in Dyson’s 
Girls in STEM. They had a very Busy day with a Q&A panel with leading women at 
Dyson, explored some of Dyson’s latest products including some futuristic looking 
headphone that played music but also came with a detachable air purifying mask. 
They learnt about being a undergraduate at the institute and took part in a team 
challenge activity to create a lift using lollipop sticks, syringes, cardboard, and duct 
tape. The team created a miniature lift system using air pressure applied to some 
taped syringes. The judges were impressed with the design. Well done girls
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Attendance Matters: 

All parents will have received an email about their child's attendance since September over the last week. Where your 
child's attendance is lower than 93% we will be looking at taking legal action to encourage you to ensure that your child 
attends school.
Action Swindon Borough Council will take includes:
Warning Letter
Swindon Borough Council can give each parent an official warning letter. If your child’s attendance does not improve 
after this a fine will be applied for.
Fine
Swindon Borough Council can give each parent a fine of £60, which rises to £120 each if you do not pay within 21 days. If 
you do not pay the fine after 28 days you may be prosecuted for your child’s absence from school.
Initial Case Discussion
Swindon Borough Council will invite you to attend a meeting at school to discuss your child’s absence. If attendance 
continues to be a concern after this meeting. The council will consider whether to move to prosecution or Education 
Supervision Order.
Prosecution
You could get a fine of up to £2,500, a community order or a jail sentence up to 3 months. The court also gives you a 
Parenting Order.
Parenting Order
This means you have to go to parenting classes. You’ll also have to do what the court says to improve your child’s school 
attendance.
Education Supervision Order
If the council thinks you need support getting your child to go to school but you’re not co-operating, they can apply to a 
court for an Education Supervision Order.
A supervisor will be appointed to help you get your child into education. The local council can do this instead of 
prosecuting you, or as well.

“Absences add up! Missing just 2 days a month means a child misses 10% of the school year.”

“When students improve their attendance rates, they improve their academic prospects and chances 

reaching their goals and dreams.”

Where does you end of Term 3 Attendance % place you in the table below?
Are you going to be in Fridays Attendance Draw – you have to be there to win it!

We don't want to take legal 
action BUT we do want your 

child to attend school.
If you need support –please 
contact Mr Warren or our 

Attendance Team.
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Looking ahead: 

The week ahead @ the Academy

Value of the Fortnight = Work Hard                                                                                           Driver = Ambition

On Tuesday 21st February all of Y9 GS will be
attending a day at Reading University accompanied
by Mr Spear and Ms Yule. The trip takes place during
the school day. Pupils are expected to wear school
uniform.

On Thursday 23rd February all of Y7 GS will be attending a 
day at Reading University accompanied by Mr Spear and Ms 
Yule. The trip takes place during the school day. Pupils are 
expected to wear school uniform. 

Date Event Date Event

21.02.23 Find your future Event for Y9 GS at 
Reading University

09.03.23 Staff CPD
School finishes at 1.20pm

23.02.23 Visit to Reading University Campus 
for Y7 GS

13.03.23 Yr 9 Parent Option Meeting

2.03.23 Possible Strike days 13.03.23 Y11 & Y13 Final Mock Exams 
Week 1

28.02.23 MC 100 Prize Essay Competition at 
MC

15.03.23
16.03.23

Year 11 & 13 will be in for exams 
on 15th & 16th March

01.03.23 Grammar Stream Open Morning 
9am-11am
Yr 8 Voluntary Parents Meeting

23.03.23 Y11 Music BTEC Unit 5 
Performance to Parents

6th – 10th

March
Careers Week
Option Assemblies yr 9

29.03.23 Yr 11 & Yr 13 Parents Evening

Date TBC Young Musician of the Year 2023 
Auditions
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Each week we will be adding to this so that parents are informed about each step they 
need to take.

Epraise Update E
91% of our parents have accessed EPRAISE in the last 2 weeks.
This is fantastic but we need the remaining 9 parents to access EPRAISE. We are going to contact 
these parents over the next week. Without accessing EPRAISE, our parents will miss out on valuable 
information. We use EPRAISE to communicate with you.

Epraise
Parents are telling us that communication with the Academy is really important. We are constantly 
looking at how EPRAISE can help us do this. Eventually you will be able to receive notifications about 
your child's behaviour incidents and sanctions directly via notifications. We are taking steps each 
week to move towards this.

WEEK 1: Download the EPRAISE App on your phone and check that your phone is allowing 
notifications from this App.
WEEK 2: If you have notifications enabled from this week, you will get to know immediately about 
the points your child receives and the reasons they have been awarded.
Week 3: You can view your child's profile on the
EPRAISE app, they are listed as tabs on the main
screen. Here you can see how they are doing in
school, in areas such as achievement, behaviour,
interventions attendance. On the website,
you can view your child/children’s profiles
under the My children tab

Without 
notifications, 
the EPRAISE 

App (or 
website) will 
still let you 
know about 
your child, 

but you will 
need to 

remember 
to check the 

app (website) 
every day.

Week 4: Here you can view all your child’s/children’s homework and notes set
by their teachers. On our website, you can find this under My Children > Planner
and on our app you can find this under the More menu for each child. Please be
aware that your child clicks whether the prep work is completed. We know that
you want to encourage your child to complete their Prep (99% of you said this)
Using this tool will help you know what they need to complete each night

Please note that if you have children at one of our Primary schools
you will need to change school on your app to find out about what
is happening. The Epraise sites are separate.

Week 5: Accessing your messages
91% of our parents are accessing EPRAISE but only 58% of messages we send are
read by our parents. It is essential parents read their messages if they are to know
what is happening at the Academy.

On the website, you can find your messages under 
Me > Messages. On the app there is a dedicated 
messages tab. Messages allow you to send and 
receive messages from your child’s/children's 
teacher so you can keep up to date with any 
communication. To create a new message select the 
New button at the top right. Once you have selected 
your child, you should see a list of all their teachers. 
Note that messages that are to multiple parents 
cannot be responded to and are moved to the 
'completed' section once you have read them.
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Prep Update

It was fantastic to celebrate the 390 students in Years 7-10 who 
had completed 100% of their prep over the past 2 weeks at our 
Friday afternoon reward event.

Since removing prep detentions and focusing on rewards, 
268 students in Years 7-9 (51%), and 122 students (65%) of 
Year 10s completed 100% of their prep. 

520 students (74%) have received at least 1 additional Epraise point for prep, with 8010 additional Epraise 
points awarded for prep over the past 2 weeks, totalling £320 for students to spend in the Epraise shop. 

It’s great to see so many students taking responsibility, however…

We need your support with this, 99% of our parents said they would support their child to 
complete their prep if we moved to a system of rewards and not sanctions. Your child needs your 
support with this, please celebrate the points your child receives and encourage them to do their Prep.

We are not going to settle with 51% Prep completion as this means 49% of our students will not make as 
much progress as they should. Where students do not complete their prep over a period of time, they will 
fall below the standards of their peers. This will result in set changes and lower attainment at the end of 
year 11.

GCSE results = £salary earned
Research shows that students who secured one grade higher than their peers across their GCSEs are likely 
to earn on average £207,000 more in their lifetime.
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Epraise points for prep by year group
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Academy News

Advance notice.
Teacher strikes are currently due to take place 
on March 2nd in our area. If the strikes do go 
ahead, the secondary phase of the academy is 
likely to be closed on this day.

You asked us to keep you informed more 
regularly about your child throughout the 
year. We are now sending out reports at 
the start of each term. In the week 
beginning 20th February you will receive
via email your child's report. Please celebrate your child's 
successes over the last term. During Term 4 we will offer 
parents of Year 8 and 9 the opportunity to meet a member 
of staff to discuss any concerns, queries you have about 
your child. Watch this space for the date and how to book.

Options - Deciding which direction to 
take
The Options Process helps to support 
students with the important choices they 
are about to make for subject study 
in Years 10 and 11.
It can be difficult to make option choices, 
so we have planned a number of events 
to support our students. Students can 
also talk with teachers about intended 
choices and it will be helpful for them to 
talk to family and friends.
Options Events:
1. Subject Assemblies
2. Options Parents Evening.
3. Options Assembly
4. Options Booklet
5. Explore, Research and Action 

Task Booklet
Swindon Academy Parents Options 
Evening. Monday 13th March at 6pm
We will be in touch with more 
information next week.
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Congratulations to the Cast and Crew of A Midsummer Nights Dream – A Wonderful Performance
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Well Being Activities 
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Keeping our children safe…

As parents and carers, there are ways we can support our children to give them the best chance to stay 
mentally healthy. Encouraging and guiding a child to think about their own mental health and wellbeing are 
vital skills you can teach them from a young age.

Find out how you can help a child to have good mental health, including knowing how to talk to a child 
about their mental health, and when to spot signs they might be struggling. Plus get self-care tips for you, 
to help you look after your mental health while caring for others, and find out how to get more support if 
you, your child or your family need it.
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EPRAISE
• Is the best way to get in touch.
• We will try and get back to you within 2 days (not weekends)-usually 

much quicker. 
• If you do not get a timely response, please forward your message 

directly to K.Wright (Head Teacher)
• Please use the table overleaf  to direct your message to the most 

appropriate person:

Getting in touch 

with the 

Academy

Emergency Contact

To contact the Academy during the day for reasons that need a quick response 
please:
• Epraise message P.Pastoral
Or
• Phone Reception 01793 426900 (please be aware that unless it is an 

emergency, reception will only EPRAISE the most appropriate person.)
Or
• Phone Pastoral Support 01793 4266980 (please be aware that unless it is an 

emergency, reception will only EPRAISE the most appropriate person.)

To meet with a College Manager/SENCO/Attendance 

• Parents can book appointments via EPRAISE to meet with a College Manager 
during the day every day. 

• Parents of SEN students or parents with queries about SEN can book to 
meet a SENCO on  Mondays 2.15pm-3pm, Wednesdays & Fridays 8.50am to 
9.30am .

• Parents can book to meet with a member of the Attendance Team between 
10am and 11am each day.

• To book go to EPRAISE-Community/Parents Evenings and Select the right 
event/day.

We will also offer drop-in appointments for parents at the above times. Parents need to be willing to wait to be 
seen.

How to Access EPRAISE:
• Go to Google search Epraise log in/search
• Please select your school/choose Swindon Academy 

Secondary
• Go to parents/enter your email (must be the one given to 

the Academy) & leave password blank. 
• You will then receive an email and follow instructions.
• You can also download the  Epraise App
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Epraise Contacts

Query about……. Epraise…..
Contacting Head Teacher K.Wright

Contacting Senior Vice Principal (Student Development) A.Lawrence

Contacting Vice Principal (Teaching & Learning) L.Jordan

Pastoral matters/Uniform P.Pastoral or your child’s College Manager
Bath C.Roberts, Cambridge K.Nicholls, 
Imperial L Quinn Warwick R.Harding

Attendance/Medical Appointments/Punctuality A.Attendance

Prep Work/Bedrock/Seneca/Sparx P.Prep

Detention P.Pastoral

Parent Pay/FSM/Trips & Visits J.Greenwood

Safeguarding D.Ramshaw

UCSF (Sixth Form) Queries L.Dodsworth

SEN C.Oke & R.Suleman

Epraise Shop/Clubs C.Oke

Grammar Stream L.Rowe

D of E/ Camp/ABC Week N.Warren

Password/Chromebook queries P.Prep

Subject Areas • PE/Music/Drama/Dance D.Boucher
• Maths/Business Studies/CSc L.Roche
• English E.Cole or D.Carryl
• Science L.Rowe
• History J.Rivers
• Geography C.Greenwood
• RE/HSC H.Green
• Dt & Art L.Thomas
• Spanish A.Alvarez

Champion (Tutor) P.Pastoral or your child’s College Champion
Bath M.Jone,s Cambridge J.Higgins
Khan Imperial J.Capstick, Warwick 
S.Thomas

Year 11 D.Boucher


